Faculty Council Minutes
October 28, 2004
Members Present:  Jere Boudell proxy for Steve Burnett, Jim Braun, Debra Cody, Tom Eddins, Bob Fox, Thomas Harden, Ron Jackson, David Ludley, George Nakos, Sue Odom, Sherry Richardson, and Joe Trachtenberg.
Non-Members Present: Renee Ahmann, Cathie Aust, Jacob Chacko, Sharon Hoffman, Annita Hunt, Jim Mackin, Bobby Marcus,  Bud Miller, Benita Moore, Linda Nash, Kim Robinson, Art Rosser, Ray Wallace, and Sabrina Williams.
Meeting called to order at 12:05 p.m.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the September 23, 2004 meeting and the October 14, 2004 meeting were approved.
Reports

CAPC- Fox
· Two new BAS proposals approved at CAPC. 
· There are no agenda items so the Nov. meeting has been cancelled. 
Provost- Hoffman

· Deans and Department Heads held their monthly meeting. The focus was on retention and the data and information collected by the Enrollment Management Committee. 
· The Health and Fitness Management proposal that was approved by Faculty Council last May has not received a response from the Board of Regents. Hoffman reminded the group of the process for proposals. Proposals go through CAPC, FC, then to the BOR staff for questions.

· There is interest in proposals for minors in courses that do not have majors. The goal is to send to the BOR by Fall 2005.
· Work is being done on graduate proposals.

· Hoffman expressed concerns about the NSSE data. Negative data has an impact on Clayton’s ratings in the U.S. News and World Report. Mackin is preparing a report for department chairs.

President-Harden
· Harden thanked all for their support during Homecoming and the Faculty/Staff Fundraising Drive; both were successful.
· Four people have been chosen for an ad hoc committee regarding parking:  Joe Trachtenberg, John Kosky, Bruce Holmes and P.J. O’Hare.
· Harden predicts a favorable response from the BOR regarding the name change and will proceed with establishing the process.

· Harden discussed reorganization in Budget and Finance, Extended Programs, and Spivey Hall.
· Budget cuts were discussed. The President reiterated that Clayton is sound and we will be able to handle our portion of the money required from the schools in the University System. 
Subcommittee to Re-edit the By-laws-(Braun reporting for Eichelberger) 
· Final draft submitted for distribution.
· Trachtenberg elected Chair of the subcommittee to incorporate the Undergraduate Council. Trachtenberg asked that the draft is reviewed and questions and concerns are forwarded to him by the next meeting.

Old Business 
· None to discuss

New Business

· The BAS POST proposal was discussed and questions asked. A motion was passed to return the proposal to the School of Technology for further revision of the upper division level courses and rewording with help from an interdisciplinary committee.
· The BAS Instructional Technology proposal was also sent back to the School of Technology.
· Mackin addressed questions and concerns regarding the academic calendar. 
Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:35 p.m.
